## The Bell's Prayer Letter

July — August — September —2004

To our supporting churches and friends:

Greetings in Jesus name.

Once again it's that time of the year that we send out our quarterly prayer letter. And we thank you for all your prayers and financial support. Again we recognize that without you, Mamie and I could not do the things that we are doing. It means so much to know that we are co-laboring with so many wonderful people through the local Church.

Our travels have taken us From New Jersey, Maryland, Delaware, North Carolina, South Carolina, truly from the sea coast to the mountains. All of our meetings this Quarter have been revivals, most of the time it is about a 50/50 mix between revival and missions revival. This quarter we have seen a good number 0f God's people make spiritual decisions. We are grateful to our Lord for the blessing of hearing people ask the Lord into their hearts. Please pray that God will continue adding to the church souls during these trying but wonderful days.

We were able thru the helps ministry to see accomplishments in some building needs at both Good News Baptist Church of Spring hope and Damascus Road Baptist Church of Farmville North Carolina. Brother Jack Peeler and wife at Good news and then again over at Damascus Road along with brother Chick Atkins and wife, brother Danny and Joseph Thomas, Mamie and myself. It has been a long while since I have used a hammer like that in framing. I would work a while then rest a while, the others did most of the work, but thank God I could do a little.

Our older daughter and husband are doing better physically now, but please keep them on your prayer list for both spiritual and physical needs.

We are asked from time to time, (yes even today) about the motor home how it is holding up. We have now over 100,000 miles on it and so far it is running well thank God. There are mishaps from time to time, such as when the power converter blew the other day, burning up two batteries and some other stuff. But that is all part of living in a RV. If man makes it, it will wear out, we just praise God no one was hurt and all is well. The Lord woke us up to the smell of battery acid around 5 AM, His protection continues to amaze us. We praise Him for His love and care. Thank you for all your prayers.

Thanks to the Canon Mountain Baptist Church of S.C. and the Gateway Baptist Church of Maryland, this bill has been paid.

Mamie and I stand amazed at God's wondrous provision. Philip. 4:19 But my God shall supply all your need according to his riches in glory by Christ Jesus. Thanks again for allowing God to bless us through you.

Special note, our new Email address is Pastorbell@Worldedge.com

In Christian Service

Brother Russell & Mamie Bell

**Romans 1:16** 

For I am not ashamed of the gospel of Christ: for it is the power of God unto salvation to every one that believeth; to the Jew first, and also to the Greek.

PS. Due to difficulties our previous letter for April, May, June 04 was not mailed on time, it is enclosed in this mailing.